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We have continued  to celebrate the estab-

lishment of our Society, some forty years 

ago,  by  showing our support for the net-

work of organisations who also play a vital 

part in  the life of Menai Bridge.  We have 

awarded grants to  the Friends of Church 

Island, Menai Bridge Brass Band, and  the 

Thomas Telford Centre  -  the money to be 

spent  on specific projects  to aid their de-

velopment.  The ôFriendsõ have bought a 

small  gazebo to provide shelter when they  

 

Dates for your  

diary: More details  on 

page 3.  Lectures start at 

7.30pm (unless otherwise 

stated) and are held in the       

Community Centre, Water 

Street, Menai Bridge. 

Sept.  26th   Ann Pedley - 

The History of the Royal 

Welsh Fusiliers in the Great 

War 

Oct. 17th  Barbara James 

- Mountaineering in 1960's 

& 70's a time of innova-

tion 

Nov.  28th  Paul Kay - The 

Underwater world of the 

Menai Strait 

Dec. 12th  (2pm)  John 

Hughes - Menai Bridge 

yesterday & today - 

Porthaethwy - ddoe a  hed-

diw 

Jan. 23th  Tim Goodwin - 

A  snapshot of the last 40yrs 

of the property market in 

Anglesey 

Feb. 20/27th  Annual Din-

ner guest Richard Douglas 

Pennant 

March  27th  Bob Morris  - 

April 24th  AGM speaker 

to be arranged 

40th Anniversary  

Celebrations  

Photos L to R:  

Anthony Tavernor 

Society President),  

David Brydon 

(Friends of Church 

Island) , Joanna 

Robertson (Thomas 

Telford Centre), 

Brian Mottishead ( MB Brass Band). Photos 

by G. Hedgecock, B Madoc Jones  

Photo below : members enjoying the late 

evening sun and afternoon tea at the presen-

tation in the courtyard, Plas Cadnant.  

hold events on the Island;  the Band would 

like a xylophone to improve their ability to 

compete and for the Centre it will help to-

wards their Pier Project.  
We look forward to hearing more of what 

they do and of continued collaboration.  

Presentation  of the grants was made during 

our visit to   Plas Cadnant, at the end of July, 

by our new President, Anthony Tavernor.  It 

was a warm, sunny evening   so we were 

able to  hold the presen-

tation outside in the 

Courtyard,  have some 

excellent refreshments 

and then have a guided 

tour of the latest work 

in the Gardens.  The 

collection of hydrangeas 

throughout the Gardens 

is outstanding and in-

cludes a vivid deep blue. 

 

Society members 
hard at work sam-

pling cakes. 
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RECENT  PROGRAMME NOTES  
2nd May  2014 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

At our Annual General Meeting in May 2014  Anthony 

Tavernor was confirmed  as our  new President.  

Anthony takes over from Lady Anglesey.  Lady Anglesey  

had been President for many years providing  us with  

sound advice, guidance and enthusiasm.;  very much a 

õhands on Presidentõ.    We are grateful for her contribu-

tion to our Society and indeed to the Civic Trust move-

ment as a whole.  As she has moved to the south of Eng-

land, to be nearer to her family,  she   was unable to play 

an active  role in our  Society.  We will  of course keep 

her up to date  with our activities.  Both Lady Anglesey 

and the late Lord Anglesey knew Anthony and Plas Cad-

nant well and Iõm sure they would feel that the Society is 

in good hands.  We are delighted that Anthony is able to 

take on this  role;   he has been  a stalwart supporter of 

the Society for many years.  In a message to members he 

says,  

òI feel privileged and honoured to have been invited 

to be your new President and I share your aspirations 

to see Menai Bridge go from strength to strength.  

The Civic Society was one of the first organisations I 

joined when I came to Menai Bridge nearly 20 years 

ago and the sensitive conservation of the town and its 

historic buildings is something I have seen with great 

pleasure.  I hope we can continue to cherish this heri-

tage and sense of place; the wonderful  bridges; 

Church Island and the waterfront.  When improve-

ments or developments are needed the Civic Society 

plays an important part in ensuring this is done sym-
pathetically, conserving the essential character of 

Menai Bridge - a vibrant place we can all be proud of. 

architecture and design in Britain from 1914 onwards. 

The Societyõs prime objectives are conservation and edu-

cation. Contact: Henrietta Billings. 

Ancient Monuments Society and Friends of Friendless 

Churches.  Concerned with the study and conservation of 

historic buildings of all ages and types. Publishes a list of 

total demolition applications each year. In working part-

nership with the Friends of Friendless Churches which 

owns 34 disused but historically important places of wor-

ship in England and Wales. Contact: Matthew Saunders, 

Lucy Carayon 

The National Churches Trust supports and promotes 

church buildings of historic, architectural and community 

value. It is the only independent, UK-wide charity sup-

porting churches, chapels and meeting houses of all Chris-

tian denominations, providing grants, support, advice and 

information and seeking to highlight the value of these 

important buildings. Contact: Matthew Seward. 

The Theatres Trust is the National Advisory Body for 

Theatres, protecting theatres for everyone. We operate 

nationally in England, Scotland and Wales promoting the 

value of theatre buildings and championing their future. 

We are a statutory consultee on theatre buildings in the 

planning system, we provide expert advice on the sustain-

able development of theatres, we distribute small capital 

grants, and we help promote awareness and solutions for 

theatres at risk.  

Continued on page 4. 

Following the business of the meeting Mr Robin Grove-White   

talked about, õLiving the High Lifeõ,   his experiences as High 

Sheriff of Anglesey.  
May 12th    Penhesgyn Re-cycling and Waste Manage-

ment site.   What do you think of it so far!  Canõt believe how 

much we throw away or rather we now recycle.ñ last year An-

glesey recycled 3,300 tonnes of paper.   It is estimated that in the 

UK we throw away 808,000 tonnes of food past its edible date, 

with a value of £2.2 billion. 

May 20th    National Slate Museum, Llanberis.  Guided tour 

of the site with the curator Dr. Dafydd Roberts -  excellent, the 

scale amazes, as do the cream teas. 

June 20th  Blaenau Ffestiniog Plus! Starting with Pant Du 

vinery, Pen y Groes for coffee, tour and wine and cider  sam-

ples, on  to the Oakley Arms for an excellent lunch (Plas 

Maentwrog, home of the Oakleys is itself worth a visit) and  to 

Melin Pant yr Ynn, Blaenau the water mill restored by the 

enthusiasm of Falcon Hildred.  The origins of Melin Pant-yr-

Ynn are unknown, but it is the earliest surviving slate mill 

in Blaenau Ffestiniog, preserved as it was when it closed in 

1964, and is Listed Grade II.  His vision over many years has 

been to record buildings under threat of demolition or neglect 

many of which form part of our past heritage.   See http://

www.falconhildred.co.uk/  for more information. 

 Then onto meet Father Deiniol of the Orthodox  Mission 

Wales at the   Church of All Saints of Wales, Manod Road.  

Archimandrite Deiniol is a native of North Wales, speaks 

fluent Welsh and English, knows Greek, and can offer sev-

eral other languages for  services. He is the abbot of the 

Monastery  of the Church of the Holy Protection in Blae-

nau Ffestiniog.  His collection of  Russian and Greek icons  

are outstanding.  

http://www.orthodoxchurch.co.uk/  

July 31st      Private visit to Plas Cadnant gardens.  See 

front page.  

Despite severe financial cutbacks, 

the Civic Trust for Wales contin-

ues to play a vital part in support-

ing  us and other Societies across 

the nation.  Their recent survey of 

what we  all do should help focus 

their effort, and indeed ours in our 40th Year.  Recently 

they have helped establish  the 

Wales Heritage Network / Rhwydwaith Treftadaeth 

Cymru  which will meet quarterly to discuss matters of mu-

tual interest. The Chair of the Network will revolve, with 

the Civic Trust for Wales as the secretariat.  Listed below 

are the current members of  the Network: 

Society for the Protection of Ancient Buildings.  The oldest 

conservation society in the English-speaking world, founded 

in 1877 by William Morris and others. Concerned with pre-

1700 buildings and technique and philosophy of repair. Runs 

National Maintenance Week. Contact: Judith Leigh, Janet 

Poole. 

The Victorian Society is the champion for Victorian and Ed-

wardian buildings in England and Wales. Those from 1837 to 

1914. Contact: Elaine Davey, James Hughes 

The Georgian Group is the national charity dedicated to 

preserving Georgian buildings and gardens. They are are 

consulted annually on over 6,000 planning applications in-

volving demolition or alterations. Contact: Gareth Roberts 

The Twentieth Century Society  was founded as the Thirties 

Society in 1979, and exists to safeguard the heritage of  

http://www.ancientmonumentssociety.org.uk/
http://www.friendsoffriendlesschurches.org.uk/CMSMS/index.php
http://www.friendsoffriendlesschurches.org.uk/CMSMS/index.php
http://www.nationalchurchestrust.org/
http://www.theatrestrust.org.uk/
http://www.spab.org.uk/
http://www.victoriansociety.org.uk/
http://www.georgiangroup.org.uk/docs/home/index.php
http://www.c20society.org.uk/
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Dec. 12th  (2pm)   John Hughes - Menai Bridge 

yesterday & today - Porthaethwy - ddoe a  heddiw 

 

Jan. 23th   Tim Goodwin - A  snapshot of the last 40yrs of 

the property market in Anglesey 

 

Feb. 20/27th  Annual Dinner guest Richard Douglas Pen-

nant 

 

March  27th  Bob Morris  -  Gerald of Wales and his journey 

of 1188  
April 24th  AGM speaker to be arranged 

 

Jane Cherrett  

FUTURE EVENTS  

Lectures held monthly at 7.30pm  in the lounge 

of the War Memorial Community Centre, Wa-

ter Street on Friday evenings, except for  Dec. 

12th which is in the afternoon.  

 

Sept.  26th  Ann Pedley - The History of the Royal 

Welsh Fusiliers in the Great War 

 

Oct. 17th  Barbara James - Mountaineering in 1960's 

& 70's a time of innovation 

 

Nov.  28th  Paul Kay - The Underwater world of the 

Menai Strait 

Menai Bridge seems to have been extra busy 

over the past few months.  The celebrations 

for the  100th Anniversary of the building of 

the Belgian Promenade,  organised by 

Menai Bridge Town Council  were well 

attended,  with Menai Bridge Brass Band 

celebrating its 120th anniversary,  provid-

ing  a rousing start and finale together with 

their band colleagues from  Tewkesbury.  The 

celebrations, actually on the Promenade, 

which is a õpublic highwayõ,  were 

enlivened by  somewhat bemused 

fishermen, with all their gear,  walk-

ing  through the audience. 

Gwyl Tysilio Festival held several 

events on Church Island  with the 

support of the Friends of Church 

Island.  These included   Noson 
Cynan with readings from  his 

works and an interview with family 

members,  a concert by Ped-

warawd y Fenai  ,  Your top 10 

favourite hymns  and  perhaps  most poignantly, 

ôOver by Christmasõ   a presentation of  ôletters 

homeõ and contemporary  poetry and articles from 

the First World War -  at the end of this the audi-

ence spontaneously joined in  to finish with ôKeep 

the Homes Fires Burningõ (emotional enough now,  

goodness knows what it was like at the time).  It 

was written by Ivor Novello, Grove's Dictionary of 

Music and Musicians writes of Novello that he was 

"until the advent of Andrew Lloyd Webber, the 

20th-century's most consistently successful com-

poser of British musicals ñ and  the Cardiff boy  

started off competing in Eisteddfodau!    

A BUSY SUMMER  OF FESTIVALS, FUN AND MEMORIES  

The Pierhouse Opening marked a significant milestone  in the work of the ôTelford Centreõ  and their display about 

Menai Bridge in WW1 together with support from Menai Bridge Womenõs Institute,   who provided WW1 style refresh-

ments (including ANZAC biscuits),  is really gathering pace.  Menai Bridge  Seafood Festival , including Catrin Ffinch,  

really completes  a summer of amazing variety, reflecting home grown talent. 

Troops assembled outside the Old School in Dale Street, with the  clothing factory and its chimney in 

the background (now where the car park is and Llys Menai).  Photo from Maureen Parry -Williamsõ col-

lection.  Can you name any of the people in it?  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Andrew_Lloyd_Webber

